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Mountain View Conference 

Town Hall Meeting 
March 3, 2024 

Program Schedule 

 

 

 
10:00 a.m.  Business Session 

 

   Welcome and Prayer 

 

   Recognition of Participants 

 

   Conference Session Update 

 

Conference Administration Presentation 

 

   Conference Officer Reports 

 

   Departmental Reports 

 

   Q & A Session 

 

   “Let’s Grow Together”  

 

Song of Consecration 

 

   Prayer of Consecration      
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President’s Report 
 

Greetings esteemed attendees,  

 

It is with great respect and honor that I 

welcome you to the Second Quinquennial 

(71st Business) Constituency Session of the 

Mountain View Conference of Seventh-day 

Adventists. This report aims to provide a 

comprehensive overview of the current state 

of our conference. As we reflect on past 

achievements, and present ambitious 

initiatives for the future, we will continue to 

emphasize the crucial aspects of 

communication and accountability within 

God’s church.  

 

First and foremost, I would like to pay 

tribute to our former Conference President, 

Elder Mike Hewitt, who served diligently 

during the first half of this term. 

Additionally, I extend my heartfelt 

appreciation to our dedicated staff, teachers, 

and pastors, all of whom have tirelessly 

contributed to the service of God and our 

Mountain View Conference Members.  

 

During the period of transition in this term, 

we remained steadfast to our mission 

statement, as voted by the Executive 

Committee in May of 2018.  

 

 

“We exist to grow healthy churches that 

reflect Christ’s love and compassion 

in our communities.” 

 

 

Using this mission statement, we have 

undertaken careful evaluation and 

implemented nominal adjustments, placing a 

renewed emphasis on the proclamation of 

the soon return of Jesus Christ, with the 

utmost intentionality.     

 

 

 

Our administration and pastoral staff have 

collaborated closely to introduce and 

execute the, “Tell Somebody About Jesus,” 

initiative, which has yielded promising 

results in spreading the good news of 

salvation.   

 

Moreover, we have recognized the 

significance of allocating resources wisely, 

specifically regarding dark-country church 

plants. As a result, we have redirected funds 

towards revitalizing and supporting existing 

churches within our conference which is 

proving to be an effective strategy within 

our territorial domain.  

 

BAPTISMS 

1st ½ of Term Avg. 2nd ½ of Term Avg. 

49 Per Year 130 Per Year 

 

 

In the preceding five-year period, the North 

American Division has observed an average 

annual membership growth rate of 0.35%. In 

2023 the Mountain View Conference has 

demonstrated an outstanding membership 

annual growth rate of 5.03%, which is 

exceptional, and a huge advancement within 

our territory. Also, the remarkable surge in 

attendance indicates a nearly twofold 

increase in participation across the 

conference. Moreover, this substantial 

expansion has translated into a sizable 

increase in both tithe and offering 

contributions within the conference which 

translates into more ministry opportunities. 

(A full treasury report will be provided by 

the treasurer.)  

 

 

New Phase of Prayer Ministry 

 
We are pleased to introduce our new Prayer 

Ministry Team for the upcoming period. 

This distinguished team is comprised of 

individuals with extensive expertise in the 

field, namely Beth Ackman, Elaine 
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Buchanan, Jenny Gorospe, and Gary Riley. 

In addition to their invaluable contributions, 

we are also pleased to unveil our newly 

developed prayer application, compatible 

with both iPhone and Android devices. This 

innovative app promises to revolutionize the 

accessibility and efficacy of prayer for our 

congregations, providing a convenient and 

effective means for individuals to connect 

with their spiritual journey. 
 

 

Valley Vista Adventist Center 

 
Valley Vista Adventist Center is at the very 

core of the Mountain View Conference and 

its value to our mission is undeniable. 

Moving forward, it is imperative to maintain 

a sustained focus on the use and expansion 

of Valley Vista. This facility has proven to 

be an exceptional venue for hosting various 

events such as camp meetings and summer 

camps. To capitalize on its full potential, it 

is essential to extend its utility and explore 

opportunities for hosting a plethora of future 

events. 

 

 

Pastoral Leadership and Quality 
 

Furthermore, to ensure a strong vision and 

effective leadership for the future, an 

unwavering commitment to pastoral quality 

and stability is paramount. This commitment 

entails prioritizing the selection and 

retention of highly competent pastoral staff 

who possess the necessary skills and vision 

to drive the organization forward. We will 

continue to provide the proper focus on 

pastoral health, satisfaction, and well-being. 

 

 

Finances  
 

Additionally, maintaining a balanced budget 

and fostering a strong financial future is 

crucial in supporting these objectives. This 

will require continued careful attention to 

financial planning and prudent fiscal 

management practices to guarantee the 

stability and prosperity of our conference. 

 

 

Strategic Planning 
 

To effectively enable our constituency to 

spread the message of Jesus, we will be 

diligently implementing a comprehensive 

five-year strategic plan, aptly named, “Let’s 

Grow Together.” This strategic roadmap has 

been carefully crafted to provide us with the 

necessary framework to achieve our mission 

of encouraging and equipping individuals to 

share the teachings of Jesus with others. 

 

By adhering to this strategic plan, we aim to 

enhance our outreach efforts and empower 

our members to communicate the message 

of Jesus confidently and effectively to a 

wider audience. Through a series of well-

defined objectives and targeted initiatives, 

we aspire to foster an environment 

conducive to evangelistic growth and ensure 

that our mission, “Tell Somebody About 

Jesus,” remains.  

 

 

Outreach and Evangelism 
 

The prioritization of proclamation will 

steadfastly persist as our primary activity 

within the conference. This commitment is 

reflected in our ongoing endeavors to 

promote Bible studies, enhance Sabbath 

School classes, provide quality worship 

services, and engage in reaping meetings.   

 

We will continue increasing our efforts to 

reach every individual in our territory. 

While we rejoice over each precious person 

who joined our conference family, imagine 

if each one of our members participated in 

reaching someone for Christ. We could 

reach many more people in our communities 

with His message of hope and wholeness. 
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Let us keep working towards this as 

everyone participates in the “Let’s Grow 

Together” initiative.   

 

 

Empowering Our Pastoral Staff 

with Necessary Resources 
 

We are deeply dedicated to equipping our 

pastors with the essential tools and resources 

crucial for effective leadership in our 

conference. It is within this context that our 

"Grow" initiative assumes paramount 

importance. 

 

In addition to the monthly Zoom meetings 

(which reduce cost and time from travel), we 

proactively organize in-person gatherings 

multiple times a year to facilitate 

comprehensive training sessions for our 

pastoral staff. These face-to-face 

interactions also aim to provide them with 

comprehensive guidance and support to 

enhance their professional growth and 

impact in their respective roles. 

 

 

Expanding and Cultivating the 

Hispanic Ministry 
 

While our conference may have a relatively 

small Hispanic population within our 

jurisdiction, we are excited to report the 

flourishing growth of several vibrant 

congregations. Notably, we are delighted to 

share the news of a new church building 

recently established in Moorefield, W.Va., 

which stands as a testament to our 

commitment to fostering spiritual 

development and community engagement. 

We acknowledge and celebrate the 

faithfulness of God in this endeavor. 

 

 

 

 

 

Church Replanting and 

Revitalization 
 

Church replanting and revitalization are of 

utmost importance to the Mountain View 

Conference as we strive to ensure the 

stability of our existing congregations in 

terms of finances, membership, and physical 

infrastructure. This commitment is driven by 

our mission to reach out to the 1.8 million 

individuals residing within our territory. To 

achieve this goal, our comprehensive 

“Grow” initiative provides a multitude of 

resources and unparalleled opportunities. 

 

 

Volunteer Lay Pastor and Bible 

Working Initiative 
 

The Mountain View Conference takes pride 

in its exceptional team of dedicated lay 

pastors and Bible instructors, comprised of 

individuals such as Pr. Ivanaudo de'Oliveira, 

Pr. Larry Carter, Dan Beavers, William 

Iannacone, and Timothy Stone. Their 

selfless commitment and steadfast 

contributions play a pivotal role in 

advancing our mission and nurturing 

spiritual growth within our conference. We 

consider ourselves truly blessed to have this 

remarkable group of individuals as part of 

our team. 

 

 

Mission-focused in Mountain View 
 

Within this booklet, you will discover an 

assortment of informative reports that aptly 

exemplify the efforts our departmental 

leaders undertake to propel our mission 

forward in their respective areas of ministry. 

It is with utmost confidence that I assert, 

that when we collectively prioritize Jesus 

and His mission as our foremost objective, 

the potential for His transformative work 

through us in the forthcoming quinquennium 

is boundless. 
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These reports have been crafted with your 

benefit in mind, as they shed light on the 

activities and progress occurring within your 

conference, the camp, and the dedicated 

funds you have faithfully contributed to 

honor God. We have exercised rigorous 

precision in managing the entrusted 

resources, acknowledging our role as 

diligent stewards. 

 

 

Timothy C. Bailey 

President  

 

 

 

Secretary/Treasurer’s 

Report 
 

We are thankful to God for His faithful 

people who engage in ministry, return tithes, 

and give offerings allowing ministry to 

move forward in our territory. A big thank-

you to each member for your stewardship of 

finances, time, and talents to see God’s 

church grow and expand. 

 

The Mountain View Conference of Seventh-

day Adventists during the five years of 2019 

– 2023 has seen a tithe increase, a stronger 

financial position, and strong membership 

growth, especially in the last two years.  

When tithe only turned in from our churches 

is analyzed, excluding tithe sent directly to 

the conference office often from individuals 

in other states, then the average annual gain 

in tithe for the past five years was 4.98%.  

This, while the 5-year Consumer Price Index 

shows an average annual inflation rate of 

3.96%, indicates that financially our church 

members’ giving patterns are growing 

slightly. 

 
 

We have been blessed each year with 

unsolicited tithe returned directly to our 

conference from individuals who often live 

outside our territory. These windfall 

donations to “Conference Church” have 

greatly assisted in our current financial 

position, yet it is difficult to budget 

personnel on windfalls.   

 

Giving to Mountain View Mission is a 

tremendous help to ministries within the 

conference and we thank you for your 

support of this offering. We have noticed a 

declining trend in donations to Mountain 

View Mission and would like to encourage 

members to systematically donate to this 

fund, which is used for many areas including 

summer camp, Valley Vista, education, 

evangelism, youth-related ministries, and a 

variety of other conference needs. 
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Our overall financial position has increased 

from 2019 to 2023.  The North American 

Division recently changed working capital 

requirements to be expressed as the number 

of months an organization can pay their 

expenses from available working capital 

with six months as the minimum.  

 

 

 
 

 

As you can see by the chart looking at the 

number of months of available working 

capital, gradually the conference has been 

able to bring the finances into a stronger 

position. This helps tremendously when 

making personnel decisions tailored toward 

growth as short-term financial decreases do 

not need to be met immediately with 

personnel reductions.   

 

The Executive Committee and 

administration are focused on bringing 

revitalization and growth across our 

conference in a variety of ways and 

adequate funding is crucial. Our goal is not 

to hoard funds but to use them wisely for 

our mission. Having enough margin to 

operate is critical to planning, however, and 

I am very thankful for the dedication of 

God’s people in returning a faithful tithe and 

giving offerings liberally. Of tithe dollars 

received, the conference as of 2023 controls 

by policy 62.60% of tithe with the remaining 

percentages sent to other parts of the world 

church. 

 

 
 

 

There are many words that can describe 

what our mission as a church is, but 

ultimately, we are tasked with leading 

people to Christ, baptizing them, and 

creating disciples. The measurement of our 

success in accomplishing our mission is not 

financial, but rather in lives reached.  As a 

sisterhood of churches and individually as 

members, we must make it our most earnest 

goal to reach those around us with the good 

news of salvation. 
 

 
 

 

Measuring success as a church can be partly 

seen in the number of people joining the 

church by baptisms and professions of faith.  

We are very thankful to see increases in 

those joining the church over the past 

several years.   
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Another measure of success is tied to the 

number of people attending our churches.  

Both membership and attendance trends 

recently have been upward.   

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

We currently have 32 churches, 4 

companies, 2 church plants, 15 full-time 

pastors, and a membership of 2,445. 

 

It has been my privilege to serve as 

Conference Treasurer since 2003 and to 

work with many fine individuals. Most 

recently, I have greatly appreciated working 

with President Tim Bailey and the office 

staff of Jane Browning, Amber West, and 

Liz Bailey who all help in so many ways. 

 

 

As we move forward, we need to focus as a 

church and individually on reaching people 

around us and creating disciples of Jesus.  

We need to be good stewards of our 

finances, time, and talents, so let us use our 

resources wisely in ways that will enrich the 

kingdom of God in preparation for His soon 

return. 

 

 

    Victor Zill 

 Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

Adventist Community 

Services / Campaign for 

Community 
 

During the past five years, the Mountain 

View Conference territory has suffered 

through some periods of flooding, but God 

blessed us in that it was not as bad as it 

could have been. Several times flooding was 

predicted but did not happen. 

 

Adventist Community Services came to the 

aid in 2015 when many counties of West 

Virginia were hit with large rainstorms and 

major flooding. Many homes were damaged 

and needed cleaning or repairs. Families 

were left with nowhere to live, many having 

no way to pay for the repairs and supplies 

needed to clean their homes and resume 

their lives. 

 

Adventist Community Services is part of a 

partnership organization called National 

VOAD. VOAD (Volunteer Organizations 

Active in Disasters) is a group of faith-based 

and non-profit organizations that pool their 

resources and help in times of disaster. Here 

in Mountain View, we are a part of a state-

wide group called West Virginia VOAD. 
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For several years, I had the opportunity to 

serve WVVOAD as Chairman of the Board 

of Directors. I am honored to serve this 

organization as they supply help when 

needed the most. The WVVOAD 

organization has been written into the West 

Virginia State Emergency Management Plan 

and may remain the only state VOAD in the 

union that has been given that honor and 

distinction. It is a testament to the good 

work that has been done and is still being 

done by WVVOAD for the people of our 

great state. Nationwide, the specialty of 

ACS is warehousing donated supplies for 

the needs of families who have been hit by a 

disaster. When truckloads of supplies come 

in from private citizens or major 

corporations, those supplies need to be 

counted, organized, and stored so that they 

can be distributed appropriately. This is a 

busy time for ACS with all being done by 

hand.  

 

Here in Mountain View, we do not have a 

trained team to do this warehouse 

organization. However, at the union level, 

there are volunteer teams on standby that 

can be called to active duty for donations 

warehousing. The ACS Director calls the 

Columbia Union, and a team of specialists is 

dispatched to supply the organizational 

skills needed to operate a warehouse. 

 

It would be very beneficial for the Mountain 

View Conference to have a locally trained 

team available for future emergencies. We 

have a local trainer who has offered to 

spearhead the training of a team. Mark Hann 

has all the certifications needed to do 

whatever training he sees as necessary. The 

2015 flooding event lasted for a total of six 

weeks, which is a long time for the union 

team to be away from their families. Thus, 

two trained teams would be an even greater 

benefit. 

 

 

 

The recently acquired feeding trailer is a 

great asset for our conference should a need 

arise. 

 

Adventist Community Services is well 

respected here in Mountain View. I am 

proud to serve on the Board of Directors of 

the WVVOAD and, as the ACS director of 

the Mountain View Conference, I would like 

to thank each person who donated to 

Campaign for Community. You are making 

a difference to those in need. 

 

Thank you, 

 

 

Larry Murphy, Pastor 

Adventist Community Services Director 

 
 
 

Children’s Ministries 
 

Diane Gregg faithfully served for 

approximately 16 years as the Children's 

Ministries director in the Mountain View 

Conference of Seventh-day Adventists. Her 

unwavering dedication, passion, and vibrant 

personality have had a profound impact on 

the Children's Ministries department. Today, 

we gratefully pay tribute to Diane for her 

invaluable service in helping parents and 

churches introduce and lead children to 

Jesus. Her gift and heart for children will 

always be remembered and cherished. 

 

It is crucial to understand that Children’s 

Ministries is more than just a babysitting 

service. It is a sacred ministry and is not 

designed to simply keep children out of the 

way while adult-focused ministries take 

center stage. Our children are our most 

cherished resource. They are not just the 

future of our church; they are the present. If 

a congregation lacks the presence of 

children, it is a sign that the church may be 

on a spiritual decline. 



10 

 

In light of our commitment to ensuring the 

safety of our children, we have placed 

significant emphasis on Verified Volunteers. 

As a result, all members in leadership 

positions are required to undergo this 

screening, providing an added layer of 

protection for our children. This certification 

training is provided free of charge and is 

made available throughout the conference, 

exemplifying our dedication to excellence in 

child-focused ministry. 

 

As the Mountain View Conference 

Children’s Ministries, our primary 

responsibility is to equip and empower 

leaders in our local churches, enabling them 

to thrive and flourish in their Children’s 

Ministries programs. Through diligent 

training, we strive to create an environment 

where these leaders can guide children in 

their spiritual growth and journey. This duty, 

fueled by our passion and unwavering 

commitment, is of utmost importance to us. 

 

We are delighted to announce that Keri 

Plohocky has been appointed as the new 

Children's Ministries Leader, starting on 

December 12, 2023. With great anticipation, 

we look forward to witnessing how God will 

guide and direct Keri in her new role. 

Through her leadership and the collective 

efforts of dedicated individuals, we remain 

steadfast in our mission to nurture the faith 

of the children within our care. 

 

In conclusion, let us honor Diane Gregg's 

remarkable service while remaining 

steadfast in our commitment to guide and 

shape the spiritual journey of the children 

entrusted to us. By doing so, we shine a 

bright light on the path to Jesus, leading 

young hearts to a profound and lasting 

relationship with Him, their eternal 

companion and guide. 

 

 

 

Responsibilities  

 
◼ Camp Meeting Children’s Programs 

◼ Adventurer Clubs 

◼ Vacation Bible Xperience Training 

and Resources 

◼ Sabbath School Training 

◼ Children’s Health Expo Training and 

Resources 

◼ Children’s Community Outreach 

Services 

◼ Local Church Resources 

 

Current Children’s Ministries and 

Camp Meeting Staff 
 

• Director and Camp Meeting 

Coordinator – Keri Plohocky 

• Adventurer and VBX Coordinator – 

Keri Plohocky 

• Beginners/Camp Meeting – Kathy 

Pepper 

• Kindergarten/Camp Meeting – Keri 

Plohocky 

• Primary/Camp Meeting – Pastor 

Heroes Sical 

 

 

Conference Administration 

 

 

 

Communication 
 
The central function of the communication 

department is to keep constituents informed 

of the progress of our conference’s work in 

all departments of ministry – education, 

evangelism, health, children’s ministries, 

Pathfinders, youth/young adults, community 

services, prison ministries, women’s and 

singles’ ministries, missions, and camp 

meeting. 
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Our objective is more than mere data relay. 

It is also the sharing of ideas and programs 

that can be adaptively utilized in other parts 

of the field to produce soul-winning and 

kingdom-building results. 

 

 

Our chief vehicles of communications in 

the Mtn. View Conference 

 

• Mountain Viewpoint - our 

newsletter appears 6 times yearly in 

the Visitor, which is circulated to 

65,000 homes in the Columbia 

Union and has 75,000 online readers. 

This newsletter not only keeps 

Mountain View members up to date 

on our current activities and personal 

interest stories, but also informs 

members within our conference and 

union of programs and coming 

events that may be of interest to 

them. 

 

• Mountain View SONrise - the 

conference newsletter mailed 3-4 

times a year to every MVC 

constituent, plus others who may live 

out-of-conference. The newsletter 

contains articles applying to the eight 

initiatives of our conference. Those 

initiatives are: Tell Somebody About 

Jesus, Regeneration and Revival, 

Church Planting, Youth, Education, 

Stewardship, Prayer, and Social 

Media. One purpose of SONrise is to 

make it a reclaiming tool for inactive 

members, as well as a source of 

inspiration and information to the 

active members. 

 

• Mountain View Conference website 

- also an avenue of communication 

for the conference with current 

calendar, offertory readings, photos, 

ministry events, educational forms, 

summer camp forms, and much 

more. We recently upgraded our 

website with Adventist Church 

Connect. Visit mtviewconf.org to see 

what’s new. 

 

• Facebook and Instagram - other 

ways to stay connected. Find us 

listed as Mountain View Conference 

of Seventh-day Adventists on 

Facebook, and mtviewconf on 

Instagram. 

 

 

Liz Bailey 

Communication Director 

 

 

 

Education  
 

We are so blessed! We get to go to work 

every day to spend time with your precious 

children and grandchildren. They are 

amazing, funny, and full of energy. . . and 

such an encouragement. They are a gift of 

God to us and will make a huge difference 

in the world. These children deserve our 

love and support and the finest education we 

can provide. Our ministry is totally directed 

to serving these youngest members of our 

conference family. 

 

 

Number and location of schools 

 

• Friends-R-Fun (Summersville), Daycare 

 

• Greenbrier Valley Academy 

(Lewisburg), Grades K-8 

 

• Highland Adventist School (Elkins), 

Grades PK-12 

 

• Parkersburg Academy, Grades PK-8 

 

• Summersville Adventist School,  

Grades K-8 
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This is a decrease of one K-8 school since 

we last reported to you in 2018, which is 

offset by the addition of one early learning 

center. 

 

During this quinquennium, it was a pleasure 

to welcome Friends-R-Fun to our Education 

department. This outstanding childcare 

center has been successfully serving 

children in the Summersville area for 

many years. Friends R Fun is now a part of 

our Mountain View education team. 

 

 

Staff 

 

• We currently employ 9 full-time 

educators through our Office of 

Education. 

 

• Our local schools also employ other 

part-time and full-time educators and 

support staff. 

 

 

Enrollment as of December 2023 is as 

follows: 

 

• Total 2023-2024 Opening Enrollment, 

excluding Friends R Fun, was 99 

students. 

 

• This number includes 15 Pre-K students 

and 84 students in grades K-8. 

 

• Our enrollment reflects a total decrease 

in enrollment from 2018 to 2023 of 15 

students. However. . .  

 

• The enrollment shows an average of 25 

students per school, which is an increase 

over 2018 when the average was 23 

students per school. 

 

 

 

 

 

Covid-19 Survival 

 

• Our schools remained open during 

COVID-19, with a few short-term 

closures during the early period of 

uncertainty. Typically, we operated on a 

slightly altered schedule, giving extra 

time for cleaning, etc., but staying open. 

 

• The enrollment of our schools increased 

during COVID-19, as the public schools 

closed regular classes and parents were 

looking for in-person instruction for 

their children. 

 

• Our schools utilized emergency COVID 

funds to acquire equipment to help deal 

with COVID-19 safety protocols. 

 

• As COVID fear retreated and public 

schools reopened for face-to-face 

instruction, the enrollment numbers 

dropped. We found some public-school 

refugee students returning to free public-

school education once it reopened. This 

year, 2023-2024, we are rebuilding our 

numbers and are working to keep this 

trend going. 

 

• A positive result of the changes was the 

approval of a schedule change. 

 

 

Schedule change 

 

• Having researched various successful 

alternative school calendar schedules, 

our Office of Education queried the 

West Virginia Department of Education 

(WVDE) some years ago seeking 

permission to try some innovative 

scheduling for our schools. At that time, 

we were not successful. 

 

 

• After the prolonged period of COVID-

19 public school closures and our 

program of staying open on a reduced 
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schedule during that time, we again 

queried the WVDE for permission to go 

to a 4-day-a-week schedule. This move 

was approved by our Mountain View 

Conference Board of Education 

(MVCBOE) and the CUOE (Columbia 

Union Office of Education) on the 

condition that the WVDE approved it. 

After legal review by the state, they 

approved our request. They are 

evaluating our schools’ compliance with 

state attendance law based on hours per 

year met rather than the traditional 180-

day metric. 

 

• All four of our MVC schools now 

operate on a schedule of meeting 4 days 

a week for a longer time period each 

day. The advantages of the current 

schedule are: 

 

o Parents have expressed a preference for 

this four-full-day-a-week schedule rather 

than having to leave in the middle of their 

workday each Friday to pick up students at 

the old noon dismissal time. 

 

o All teacher in-services and meetings are 

planned for Fridays so that parents can count 

on the four full days of instruction each 

week, rather than having to adjust for 

various Monday meetings that disrupt the 

school week. 

 

o Teachers use Fridays for planning, 

grading, and tutoring. 

 

 

Programs and Activities 

 

• Spring Study Tour 

 

o Every other year our Office of Education 

plans an end-of-school, weeklong study 

tour. Students from all four schools are 

invited to participate in this exciting learning 

experience. 

 

o Our most recent trip was in 2023, when we 

traveled to central Ohio and visited COSI, 

the Columbus Zoo, Amish Country, and 

many other interesting learning venues. 

 

• Mission Trip 

 

o On the off year from Spring Study Tours, 

we promote a mission trip in which our 

students can participate. 

 

o In the past our mission trips have been 

planned by Quiet Hour Ministries or 

sometimes locally planned. More recently, 

we have appreciated Pastor Walter Cardenas 

planning and leading our mission trip 

experiences. The trips no longer are 

predominantly school system participants 

but are made up of a blend of young adults, 

families, and students from our conference. 

 

 

Educator Professional Development 

 

• Our educators attended the NAD 

Teachers’ Convention in Phoenix in 

August of 2023. 

 

• Our Department of Education has 

provided many in-conference teacher 

training events over the past five years. 

A few of our more recent trainings are: 

 

 

o Active Shooter Response Training 

with deputies from the Randolph 

County Sheriff’s Department 

 

o Standards-based Instruction with 

Chris Juhl 

 

o Mental Health First Aid with CUOE 

personnel 

 

o Discipleship in Schools with Pastor 

MacLafferty 

 

o Forest Schools and Classrooms 
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• Our teachers are making regular 

progress in earning and maintaining 

professional teaching credentials. 

 

o 2 of our educators have master’s 

degrees and professional 

certifications. 

 

o 5 of our educators have bachelor’s 

degrees and standard certifications. 

 

o The remaining educators are working 

toward the next level of certification 

or degree status. 

 

Maintaining professional credentials is a big 

focus of our department and the above 

numbers reflect a huge improvement in that 

picture. There was a time when we had few 

credentialed educators on our team. It is said 

that teachers are born, not made. There is 

wisdom in this statement. We have long 

been blessed with dedicated Christians who 

have the gift of teaching and who have 

dedicated their talents to our schools, often 

for little remuneration. We are now working 

hard to make sure those obvious gifts of 

teaching are backed up with credentials that 

demonstrate our excellence to others looking 

in. We also continue to work to compensate 

our professional educators with living 

wages. 

 

• All of our schools are fully accredited 

with AAA (Adventist Accrediting 

Association). 

 

• All of our schools are recognized as 

accredited schools with the WVDE and 

are on the short list of accredited schools 

on WVDE’s website.  

 

(https://wvde.us/nonpublic-school-

information/accredited-and-registered-

non-public-schools/) 

 

 

 

Goals and Plans 

 

• We would like to open more schools. 

School placement decisions are made at 

the local level and are based on a local 

church’s self-assessment of potential 

students and their ability to afford a 

school. As the MVC Office of 

Education, we provide support, 

encouragement, and mentoring 

whenever we learn of an interest in 

Adventist education. There are 

challenges in this area, however. The 

reality of the costs and work related to 

starting and operating a school makes it 

difficult for our small local churches to 

find a way to make that happen. 

Resources are limited and spread thin. 

We continue to look for ways to make 

that process easier, which is what we 

believe would help increase the number 

of schools opening in our conference. 

 

• We will continue to provide ongoing 

training and support for our educators to 

move to fully Standards-based Learning 

(SBL) classrooms. This is an initiative 

coming from our NAD Office of 

Education and is being implemented 

across NAD over the next several years. 

It is not a change that can be 

accomplished all at once. The Standards-

based movement involves redirecting 

our thinking, teaching, and assessment 

away from basing a student’s progress 

primarily on “seat time” and “paper 

production” (they attended regularly and 

got all the papers turned in), but rather 

on mastering established standards of 

achievement for each subject studied and 

being able to demonstrate that mastery 

through authentic assessment. We are 

learning and growing in this area, but 

still have much to learn. The learning 

will continue, and we will continue 

implementing SBL as rapidly as we can. 
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• We are working on plans for a 

conference-wide outdoor skills event 

during the second half of the 2023-2024 

school year. We would like to make this 

a regular part of our annual schedule. 

This year we are working on plans for a 

bike/camping trip along the North Bend 

rail trail. 

 

• Our educators are working with local 

school boards to find ways to grow 

enrollment and continue to enhance 

quality at each of our schools. 

 

 

Summary 

 

It is our privilege to serve the Christian 

education needs of students in our MVC 

churches and communities. We are huge 

believers in the benefits of Adventist 

education and are honored to be part of the 

system that is the second-largest Christian 

school system in the world. Together with 

over 111,000 Adventist educators, we serve 

over 2,000,000 students around the world. 

We will continue our mission of sharing 

Jesus with the children in our classrooms 

until He comes. . . or we just can’t keep up 

with them anymore! We thank you for your 

support of Mountain View Adventist 

education. Please support our MVC 

Adventist schools with your prayers, your 

time, your supportive words, and your 

financial contributions. Your support means 

everything to us and our students. 

 

 

Cheryl Jacko 

Superintendent of Education 

 

 

 

Hispanic Ministries 
 

“And Jesus came and spoke to them, saying, 

‘All authority has been given to Me in 

heaven and on earth. Go therefore and make 

disciples of all the nations, baptizing them in 

the name of the Father and of the Son and of 

the Holy Spirit, teaching them to observe all 

things that I have commanded you; and lo, I 

am with you always, even to the end of the 

age.’ Amen” (Matthew 28:18-20, NKJV). 

 

We have four active Spanish-speaking 

congregations. After experiencing some 

difficulties during the years 2020-2021, we 

have seen growth and revival in these 

congregations. During this quinquennial, 

13% of the baptisms have been in our 

Spanish-speaking congregations. We had 

two church plants: Moorefield Spanish and 

Vida Nueva (Lewisburg Spanish) which 

gained company status. Also, a new mission 

group got started in Parkersburg to reach the 

growing Spanish-speaking community. 

 

 

Moorefield Spanish 
 

Moorefield Spanish is our largest Spanish-

speaking congregation. They have an 

attendance of 50 to 65 individuals every 

week. During COVID-19 they were asked to 

leave the building that they were renting out 

and had to start meeting in a tent. Even 

though the enemy was trying to discourage 

them, they never gave up and they met in 

that tent for more than a year (even during 

the winter months). They kept praying for 

God to open a door for them to buy some 

type of property, and in 2021, they 

purchased a school building which they are 

remodeling as a church. They began their 

renovation by making a kitchen, restrooms, 

and a fellowship area. The congregation 

meets for church service in the fellowship 

area of the building and is eagerly working 

to finish the next phase which includes the 

sanctuary. During all this adversity they 

have not stopped witnessing and many have 

accepted Jesus and joined the church. 
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Vida Nueva 
 

The Vida Nueva (Lewisburg Spanish) 

congregation gained company status during 

this quinquennial. Even though they had 

difficulties during 2020 and 2021 due to 

people moving away and the COVID-19 

restrictions, the members have been faithful 

in tending to and reaching out to the 

community. This has kept their doors open 

and most recently, there has been an 

increase in attendance with many decisions 

for baptism. Over the past few years, they 

have been actively looking for a building or 

piece of land to purchase so they can build 

their church. During this new quinquennial, 

they are looking forward to continuing to 

share Jesus with their community and 

buying and owning a piece of land and 

erecting a church building. 

 

 

Morgantown Spanish 
 

After struggling during the years 2020 and 

2021, and losing many people because of 

moving away, in 2023, we have connected 

with many people in our community. 

Currently, there are between 15 to 25 people 

attending the church service every Sabbath 

afternoon. Many people are studying the 

Bible and making decisions for the 

kingdom. 

 

 

Vida 
 

Vida (Parkersburg) is the newest addition to 

the Mountain View Conference family of 

Spanish-speaking congregations. In 2023, 

they had their first baptisms and are actively 

seeking to be witnesses to their community. 

Currently, they have many Bible studies and 

they have between 20 to 30 people in 

attendance. 

 

 

Moving Forward 
 

We look forward to having four of our 

congregations gain church status as they 

continue to grow and share Jesus with their 

communities. 

 

 

Walter Cárdenas 

Hispanic Ministries Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

Pathfinder 

Ministries 
 

 

Since assuming the role of Mountain View 

Conference Pathfinder Director in December 

2019, I have meticulously collected and 

analyzed data regarding the growth and 

participation of our Pathfinder program from 

2018 to 2023.  

 

During the Winter Camp events, we 

observed the following trends in club 

participation: 

 

- In 2018, our program consisted of 3 clubs. 

 

- This number increased to 5 clubs in 2019, 

demonstrating growth and increased interest. 

 

- In 2020, we maintained participation levels 

with 3 clubs. 

 

- By 2021, the number of clubs decreased to 

2, presenting an opportunity for further 

engagement and recruitment efforts. 

 

- Then, in 2022, we experienced significant 

progress, cultivating participation from 6 

clubs. 

 



17 

 

- Finally, in 2023, we achieved notable 

success with the involvement of 8 clubs, 

further highlighting the positive trajectory of 

our program. 

 

Additionally, our representation at the Union 

Camporee held at Summit Bechtel Reserve 

in 2022 reveals a promising turnout. A total 

of 46 individuals from the Mountain View 

Conference actively took part in this event, 

underscoring the growing influence and 

engagement of our Pathfinder program. 

 

Furthermore, at the International Camporee 

in Oshkosh, Wisconsin, our presence was 

recognized and valued. In 2019, as many as 

62 representatives from the Mountain View 

Conference proudly represented our 

organization, showcasing our commitment 

to fostering global connections and 

promoting our Pathfinder initiatives. 

 

Lastly, we are thrilled to report that our 

membership numbers have experienced a 

consistent upward trajectory from 2018 to 

2023. This growth showcases the 

desirability and effectiveness of our 

Pathfinder program. 

 

The data underscores the dedication, 

commitment, and hard work of our 

Pathfinders and our team. As we move 

forward, we will leverage these insights to 

further enhance our program and provide an 

even more rewarding experience for our 

members. To Pathfinder staff and office 

support, I truly value each one of you! 

 

 

Beth Ackman 

Pathfinder Ministries Director 

 

 

Personal Ministries   

 

Mountain View Conference Churches and 

Constituents, I am excited and filled with 

joy to give you an update. For the past 5 

years, the Mountain View Conference has 

been looking for better ways to connect our 

churches with their communities. 

In 2021 we decided to start ads for Bible 

studies on Facebook and Instagram. The 

results blew us away with over 1500 Bible 

study leads from September 2021 to January 

2022. Our pastors were overwhelmed and 

our team here at the conference decided to 

move forward with our first annual Lay 

Bible Workers Training at Valley Vista. The 

training was filled with 84 attending the 

weeklong seminar. A fire was lit in our 

members and our pastors to start working 

together in giving Bible studies that led to a 

20-year record for baptisms. 

After the Bible worker training in the spring 

of 2022, we took our training rallies on the 

road and trained our members in their local 

churches. We saw a tremendous jump in 

total member involvement. 

In 2023 we continued with our Bible worker 

training on the road in the Charleston Blvd. 

church, where we had over 55 church 

members and, pastors come together for on-

site training. Not only did they learn how to 

give Bible studies but also door knocking 

and inviting the community to an 

evangelism series. They then put this 

information into use right away by going 

into multiple communities in the Charleston 

area and invited people to an evangelism 

series with much success. The Charleston 

Blvd. church had over 30 baptisms, and 

more came later. 

Interests Received: Over 7500 

Current Interests: 1,768 

With over 7,859 Interactions with our leads. 

As you can see the Mountain View 

Conference is intentional with giving our 
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members everything they need to be able to 

get more involved. We have so many 

training events set for this year leading up to 

our Lay Bible Worker Training at Valley 

Vista, September 22-25, 2024. 

Please come and join us as we prepare to 

Tell Somebody About Jesus. 

Praising God for all victories. 

 

 

Tony Garica 

Personal Ministries Director 

 Lead Bible Instructor 

 

 

 

Prayer Ministries 
 

Prayer is an essential part of our Christian 

walk. The Mountain View Conference wants 

to give many opportunities for us to unite in 

prayer together. Since January 2011 we have 

had a prayer line at 7:00 a.m. every Monday 

morning. Many people have active and busy 

lives so if Monday morning is not 

convenient for you, the prayer line is active 

every night from 7:00 – 7:30 p.m. Coming 

soon will be a new 24/7 prayer app that you 

can download and have many people 

praying for your prayer requests. We 

continue to have special time for prayer 

during camp meetings and retreats. 

Please join us in praying as we need God’s 

power through prayer, and we will see great 

and mighty things to come. 

 

Prayer line: 1-605-475-4834; Access Code: 

708693# 

 

 

 

Elaine Buchanan 

Prayer Ministries Coordinator 

 

Women’s Ministries 

 

WM Mission Statement: 

 

  

“Committed to encouraging, 

challenging, equipping and 

nurturing Mountain View Conference 

women as they do their part in carrying the 

gospel message to the world.” 

 

 

▪ The Women’s Ministries in 

Mountain View Conference was 

organized in April 1992. 

 

 

▪ MVC women are involved with: 

Giving Bible Studies 

Bible School Correspondence 

Prayer Ministries 

Children’s Sabbath School 

Health Education 

Pathfinders 

Hospitality 

Nurturing 

Card Ministry 

and so much more! 

 

 

▪ Annual retreats for over 25 years  

have occurred at Valley Vista 

Adventist Center.  

 

Some of the more recent retreat 

speakers are: 

  

  DeAnn Bragaw 

  Elizabeth Talbot 

  Janet Salazar  

 

 

• The Women’s Ministry department 

serves a twofold purpose: 

 

1. To facilitate a group that not only 

forms friendships, but also provides 
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Christian support for one another. 

 

2. To help women develop a closer, 

personal walk with God and become 

better equipped to “Tell Somebody 

About Jesus.” 

 

Ellen White wrote, “The Lord has a 

work for women as well as for men. . 

. They [women] can do in families a 

work that men cannot do. . . . They 

[women] can come close to the 

hearts of those whom men cannot 

reach” (Evangelism, pgs. 464-465). 

 

Shepherdess 

 

• Mountain View Conference would 

like to minister in a special way to 

the wives of our pastors, as they are 

also an important part of the 

ministry. In 2021, we held our first 

Shepherdess Retreat and had about 

12 in attendance. We had a retreat 

again in 2022, and again in 2023. 

The wives really enjoy and 

appreciate this special weekend, and 

we will continue to offer this for 

them annually. 

 

 

Liz Bailey 

Women’s Ministries Director 

 

 

 

Youth and Summer 

Camp 

 

 

Youth 
 

These past five years have been different 

from other years in recent history. The 

COVID-19 pandemic caused us to do things 

that required quick creativity and 

resourcefulness. We turned to Zoom for 

solutions and had a weekly Zoom meeting 

where all the youth were invited to join. 

Additionally, we had modified in-person 

events that helped the youth to connect with 

God and with one another. 

 

 

Camp Meeting 
 

Camp meeting is a week when many youth 

and young adults are trained for the great 

commission and are motivated to stay 

faithful to God. Since 2020, the format of 

camp meeting has changed, and the youth 

and families have been invited to join the 

different activities of the campus. Also, 

family worship was implemented in the 

mornings at the main pavilion in addition to 

the morning and evening worship sessions at 

the youth chapel. 

 

 

Youth Rallies 

 
The youth love worshipping and having 

fellowship together. They enjoy each other’s 

company. Thus, we create opportunities for 

them to come together during the year. 

Throughout this quinquennial, we had four 

rallies held at Clarksburg, Parkersburg, 

Charleston, and Rainelle. During the rallies, 

we met in the morning for worship, had 

lunch together, and then went out into the 

community to knock on doors, feed the 

homeless, and help families in need. 

 

 

Mission Trips and Service Projects 
 

Being the hands and feet of Jesus is the best 

way to stay active and serve Christ. During 

this quinquennial, we have planned three 

mission trips and multiple service projects. 

In 2019, we partnered with ShareHim on a 

trip to the Dominican Republic where many 

people gave their lives to Jesus as a direct 

result of the meetings that were led by our 
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young adults. In 2020, we traveled to Costa 

Rica to help build a church and preach at an 

evangelistic meeting. Due to COVID-19, we 

were unable to have the evangelistic 

meeting, but we were able to focus on the 

building of the church. Since we completed 

this project, many people have been 

baptized and have joined this congregation 

that for years could not grow because they 

did not have a place to meet. 

 

In 2023, we traveled to Madugulapally, 

India where we provided the community 

with dental, medical, and ophthalmology 

services. We also painted the Adventist 

School and painted and repaired the church 

there. We were able to buy new mattresses, 

pillows, and bedding for all the boarding 

students, and we built a road to the school. 

During the reaping meetings that we held, 

48 people were baptized. 

 

We have also done service projects in our 

territory during the past five years. The 

week of camp meeting, we helped the Elkins 

Seventh-day Adventist congregation with 

painting and cleaning projects at their 

church and school. One sabbath afternoon, 

we had a youth Rally in Rainelle where we 

knocked on doors, and on the following 

Sunday, we aided them with their building 

project. Also, there was a day when a work 

bee was led by youth to help the Moorefield 

Spanish Church with their building project. 

Our youth are more than willing to help 

those in need. They would rather spend time 

doing things that show Jesus than just talk 

about Him without any action. 

 

 

Moving Forward 

Our emphasis will be “growing young” in 

our conference. This emphasis will focus on 

six main strategies: 

 

1. Keychain Leadership is the 

empowering of youth and young 

adults with real responsibilities. 

However, it is not just about handing 

down a position, but to mentor, 

collaborate, and develop 

relationships with these individuals. 

2. Empathize with today's young 

people instead of criticizing what we 

don't understand of this generation, 

invite conversation to learn and 

begin or deepen relationships. 

3. Taking Jesus' message seriously. 

This is not just about entertaining 

youth and young adults, but taking 

them into a deeper understanding of 

God in a creative way. 

4. Fueling a warm community is being 

intentional about building 

relationships with the younger 

generation. One thing that has been 

discovered is that having a five-to-

one adult-to-youth ratio is very 

effective when adults commit to 

encouraging, praying, and building 

honest connections. It is about 

rethinking small groups and making 

them more relevant and appealing to 

this group. 

5. Be the best neighbor. Both youth 

and young adults would like to see a 

connection between the Bible and 

what their church does for the 

"neighbors" (others in need). They 

want to be the hands and feet of 

Jesus, thus the importance of 

mission projects. 

6. Prioritizing young people is about all 

the aspects of the church, including 

the budget, strategy, and worship 

planning. We will emphasize having 

our youth and young adults 

integrated into those facets of 

ministry. 
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We will do this by working with all the 

departments that work with children, 

youth, and young adults. We invite all 

churches that have an interest in 

“growing young” to be willing to make 

children, youth, and young adults a 

priority. 

 

 

Walter Cárdenas 

Youth Director 

 

 

 

Summer Camp 
 

Summer Camp Ministry is a door to the 

hearts of many children and youth. It allows 

us to share Jesus with youth that we 

otherwise would not have access to any 

other way. According to research done by 

George Barna: 

 

“The probability of someone embracing 

Jesus as his or her savior was 32 percent for 

those between the ages of 5 and 12; 4 

percent for those in the 13-18 range; and 6 

percent for people 19 or older. In other 

words, if people do not embrace Jesus Christ 

as their savior before they reach their 

teenage years, the chance of their doing so at 

all is slim.” 

 

Thus, the importance of this ministry is to 

help our children and youth accept Jesus as 

their savior and to strengthen their 

relationship with Him. 

 

 

Emphasis 
 

Valley Vista Summer Camp program aims 

to show Jesus to staff and campers alike so a 

desire to serve Him can be born in their 

hearts. During this quinquennial, our themes 

were: “Crazy Faith” (learning to trust God at 

all times), “Divine Navigation” (learning to 

listen to God and trust His plans), “Secret 

Service” (our calling to be witnesses), and 

“Power Up” (receiving the armor of God). 

During the year 2020, we had to adapt to the 

circumstances, and instead of running a 

regular summer camp, we had a family 

camp format during the camp meeting. 

 

This quinquennial has shown an increase in 

campers attending our summer camp 

program. Since 2021, nineteen youths have 

given their lives to Jesus through baptism. 

Under the leadership of the Holy Spirit, the 

year 2023 was our best year with 94 

campers and 11 baptisms during the 

summer. 

 

We have seen a big change in the lives of 

the youth who go through our program, 

especially when these kids stay connected to 

one of our local churches for the rest of the 

year. This past summer we saw five of our 

regular campers give their lives to Jesus 

during the English and Spanish camp 

meetings. 

 

Moving Forward 
 

We would like for our program to continue 

growing and be able to reach more youth 

each summer. One of the challenges that we 

will run into is the need for larger and 

updated cabins that will hold more campers 

for our current staff to be able to supervise 

the campers properly. We are also looking 

forward to developing activities that will 

take advantage of the newest camp 

attraction, Mountain View Lake. 

 

 

Courtney Ackman 

Summer Camp Director 
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Adams, Carla Evon 

Aguilar Mendoza, Aida 

Ba Bolon, Edy Waldemar 

Baquedano, Bryan 

Batista, Joash 

Bolon Ba, Susana 

Braham, Don 

Briggman, Jonathan 

Broadwater, Frank Leonard 

Buchanan, Deborah Yvonne 

Calhoun, Oscar Joshua 

Calhoun, Paul Douglas 

Clayton, Jermaine 

Clayton, Juliana 

Clayton, Suzanne 

Courtney, Nathan 

Courtney, Robbie Dale 

Cutright, Bridgett Nichole 

Cutright, Jamie Lynn 

Dale, Caleb Benjamin 

Dale, Micah Christian 

Day, Christian 

Doss, Ashley Lynn 

Doss, Justin Joseph 

Ferrell, James Paul 

Hall, Jack A. 

Hewitt, Jewell 

Holler, Abigail 

Holler, David 

Hughes, Clarence Eugene 

Hughes, Sue Anita 

Hunter, Luke M. 

Iannacone, Grace 

Jackson, Archie Dalton 

Jones, Alissa M 

Jones, Jeffery 

Jones, Scott 

Kerr, Stanley 

King, April 

Layne, Richard A. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOUNTAIN VIEW CONFERENCE BAPTISMS & P.O.F 

2019 

Martines Bolon, Kelmin 

Maze, Toby 

McCrobie, Tomi Lynn 

Mendoza, Mary 

Michael, Jason 

Mills, Gerald Edward 

Mó Ich, Angelica Maria 

Mó Mucú, Maybelin Mariela 

Mogrovejo Medrano, Maria Clara 

Mucu Ba, Edgar Rolando 

Mucú Bá, Ernesto 

Mucu Mo, Pedro Alexander 

Mucú, Rene Humberto 

Mulhollen, Naomi Jo 

Nelson, Jennifer 

Nelson, Justin 

Osorio, Ana Lourdes 

Pagan, Marisol 

Payne, Waylan Allan 

Paz Garcia, Miguel 

Pendergast, Denise 

Perry, Linda Kaye 

Pineda, Lisa 

Prindle, Jacob 

Quesenberry, Josephine R. 

Reynolds, Robert 

Richardson, Angelee 

Ricketts, Gavin O. 

Ritchea, Andrew C. 

Ritchea, Matthew L. 

Robison, Martha E. 

Rogers, Colton 

Romano, Peter Randall 

Sanders, Donna Darlene 

Sesco, Adrien 

Shaffer, Deborah 

Shaffer, Wendell 

Simpkins, Peggy Lou 

Smith, Doug 

Stahl, Arthur T. 

 

Stone, Timothy H. 

Teter, Kimberly E. 

Thompson, Ariyan 

Thompson, Kaleic 

Trent, Christina Leighann 

Turner, Anthony 

West, Donald 

Wilken, Jamie A. 

Wimmer, Brenda 

Young, Ron 
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Basit, Marc Angelo 

Bolon Ba, Susana 

Brown, Lincoln Mark 

Calhoun, Geneva Lynn 

Carder, Brantley James 

Carder, Cayden Michael 

Changa, Jamie 

Coc Pop, Walter 

Corley, Alexa 

Ford, Walter 

Frazier, Anthony Louis 

Harding, Debbie 

Harding, Robert 

Harlow, Donna 

Harper, Dana S. 

Kilgore, Charlie 

King, Keron 

Leasure, Faith 

Leon Rodriguez, Jose Angel 

McKenzie, Abigail 

Mirra, Jimmy 

Mirra, Susan 

Mucu Maquin, Damaris Maritza 

Pate, Deborah 

Pate, Glen Daniel 

Patton, Tammi 

Paz Garcia, Miguel 

Pendergast, Kevin 

Perkins, Joyce Irene 

Riley, Linda 

Riley, Michael T. 

Rodriguez-Carrera, Jose Roberto 

Sanders, Lyle Richard 

Sargent, Clyde William 

Sargent, Robin Ryker 

Seldomridge, Rosa Idalia Argueta 

Sykes, Steven Edward 

Tenney, Pam 

Teter, Jonathan Caleb 

 

 

 

 

  

MOUNTAIN VIEW CONFERENCE BAPTISMS & P.O.F 

2020 

Tomlinson, James Lawson 

Trent, Hope Marie 

Trent, Leonard 

Trent, SheaLee Madison 

Tucker, Curtis 

Waybright, Bricel Roy 

West, Amber 

West, Leona 

Williams, Shannon Margaret 

Zelaya, Kimberly Daniela 
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Barreto -Tellez, Mark Lewis 

Bittner, Jacob 

Bittner, Justin 

Bittner, Monique 

Browning, Roger Dale 

Browning, Teyla C. 

Graves, Matthew 

Graves, Stephanie 

Hilliard, Dean H. 

Jiao, Fiona 

Jiao, Kenneth 

Luttrell, Trystan 

Paul, James R. 

Reynolds, Caleb 

Reynolds, Jennifer 

Rhodes, Harley Wayne 

Rhodes, Jessica Lynn 

Robison, James Edward 

Sanders, Jared 

Watts, Anthony 

Werts, Cody L. 

Werts, Kimberly J. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MOUNTAIN VIEW BAPTISMS & P.O.F 

2021 FIRST HALF 
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Alaraj, Baraa 

Batista, Orion 

Beamer, Jesse 

Beamer, René 

Bennett, Robert Matthew 

Bittner, Lacy 

Byrd, Paul 

Byrd, Sharin 

Condon, James Joseph 

Davis, Jack 

Echard, Karson 

Echard, Mariah 

Francis, Mark 

Francis, Renee 

Fuentes, Eric 

Goody, Brian Lowell 

Hamilton, Brittany 

Haught, Carolyn Jean 

Hinkley, Virginia I. 

Horner, Garrytt Michael 

Huang, Xiaoyan 

Irwin, Michael David 

Ispatac Salvaterra, Hector 

Jarrett, Cathy Lynn 

Jarrett, Eric 

Johnson, April 

Johnson, Chrissy 

Johnson, Drake 

Johnson, Grace 

Johnson, Kayonia 

Keller, Dean 

Kimmel, George 

King, Kaycee 

Lello, Abigail 

Lemley, James 

MacIntyre, Mackenzie Christine 

Major, Mary M. 

Manzanares, Ariana Nohemi 

Mau, Meylin 

McIntyre, Patrick 

Mo Ich, Lidia Florinda 

Moon, Amber 

Moon, Hunter 

Moore, Desiree 

  

MOUNTAIN VIEW CONFERENCE BAPTISMS & P.O.F 

2021 SECOND HALF 

Mossor, Erica 

Mossor, Zachary 

Mucú Bá, Evaristo 

Mucu Ba, Ingrid Y.B. 

Mucu Mo, Leysi M.Y. 

Mucu Mo, Sara N.E. 

Nonnemacher, Carsyn Joede 

Nonnemacher, Layne Marie 

Nonnemacher, Tyler Ann 

Parsons, Cassie 

Persson, Sharyce 

Ray, Brandy 

Reese, Irene 

Reese, Robert 

Rhodes, Anthony 

Rinard, George B. 

Roberts, Gladys 

Selufsky, Peter 

Selufsky, Sharon Rae 

Shoureas, Peter George 

Stone, Dolores 

Trusel Goody, Cynthia 

Tunnell, Corey Hunter 

Watts, Anthony 
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Fields, Dustin 

Gainer, Ezekiel C. 

Garcia, Joseph W. 

George, Eboni 

George, Gabriel Steven 

Gomez Baltazar, Rudy Guventinoq 

Gonzales Cardona, Jason Aaron 

Gonzales Cardona, Madeline I. 

Green, Becky 

Gulfan Corrales, Kate Amelia 

Hagerman, Betty Ann 

Hamilton, Kim 

Harper, Betty 

Harper, Gena 

Harper, Merlin 

Harris, Jeffrey C. 

Hernandez, Javier 

Hoyt, Daryl 

Huerta, Adriana Brooke 

Humphrey, John 

Iannacone, Aaron William 

Jacko, Emma 

Jacko, Sean 

Jarvis, Donna 

Judy, Dorcas 

MacKay, Jack D. 

Martinez, Jose Luis 

Maxwell, Tena 

Mirra, Jimmy 

Mitchell, Shanta 

Muir, Sherry Anne 

Nelson, Cheryl Katherine 

Nichols, Joseph Patrick 

Nichols, Lauri Ann 

Norman, Jerry 

Parker, Vann 

Payne, Barbara 

Perez, Luis Alberto Santiago 

Phannachitta, Pamela J. 

Pilgrim, Tammy 

Pittman, Amber 

Purdy, Greg 

Quidpuan, Maria Perlas Rivera 

Quidpuan, Richmond Lapena 

Quidpuan, Titus 

Reyes-Pineda, Karla Rosario 

Reyes-Pineda, Maylin Sarahi 

Reynolds, Donna 

Rowe, Robert 

Santiago, Chelsey Virginia 

Sapp, Sheri-Lyn 

Saria, Randy 

Shifflett, Benny 

Shillingburg, Tessa 

Sleeth, Christina 

Smith, Gloria Sue 

Smith, Kai 

Spivey, Madison Arlene 

Stull, Dakota 

Stull, Frank 

Stull, Leona 

Suttle, Hayden Zane 

Sweeney, Jett Liam 

Trent, Christian Brady 

Vasquez Ortiz, Jacob Isaac 

Walters, Reagan Marie 

Welch, Hanna 

West, Forrest 

Wilson, Bryon 

Wingfield, Allen 

Winneberger, Trevor 

Wohlfeil, Kathy 

Zelaya Alvarado, Marta Zulema 

 

 

 

Abbot, Donna 

Abrahamson, Wendy 

Allen, Beverly 

Ayala, Alan 

Bail Bail, Rolando 

Baltazar Mauricio, Cleotilde Floridalma 

Berisford, Larry W. 

Bolon Ba, Eugenio 

Bolon Ba, Vincente Fernando 

Bond, Bryon Justin 

Bowman, Joel Jay 

Braham, Don 

Campbell, Sandra Keith 

Carden, Jonathan 

Cardona, Gladis Alicia 

Carreola Caledonio, Santos 

Clark Leman, Isaac Rayne 

Cline, Angela M. 

Cline, Jerry L. 

Cobb, Michelle 

Corbin, Sylvia 

Corbin, Ted R. 

Craddock, Cherie 

Craddock, Earles 

Craycraft, James 

Craycraft, Lydia 

Dasher, Mary 

Dasher, Mike 

DeBerry, Gene 

DeBerry, Janet Harvey 

Dennis, Savannah 

DeWitt, Kathryn 

DeWitt, Keith 

DeWitt, Ray 

Dodd, Debra 

Dodd, James 

Dodd, Keenan 

Dodd, Thomas 

Dorsey, Pamela 

Dorsey, Roger 

Dove, Allen 

Dove, Eileen 

Farmer, Crystal 

Ferrell, James Paul 
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Anderson, Martrelle 

Bagley, Ed 

Bair, Nathaniel Reuben 

Bair, Nehama Ruth 

Barker, Ronald Jr. 

Beddow, Tammy 

Benson-McBee, Michelle Lynn 

Brooks, Alex 

Burdette, Judy 

Burns, Joyce 

Card, Aaron 

Card, Courtney 

Carden, Beth 

Casto, Mary 

Casto, Silver Dawn 

Chase, Luke 

Chase, Rose 

Clemente, Benjamin 

Collins, Lisa Lynn 

Cote, Jillena 

Cote, Kathleen 

Craycraft, Amirra 

Craycraft, Le' Auona J. 

Craycraft, Raydyn G. 

Crislip, Linda Kay 

Dale, Caleb Benjamin 

Dalton, Lance 

Dalton, Nick 

Dalton, Shyla 

Danehart, Nancy 

Dasher, Mary 

Dasher, Mike 

Davis, Melissa 

DeBerry, Janet Harvey 

DeCenso, Michelle 

Demasi, Michelle 

Dixon, Loretta 

Durham, Debbie 

Dustin, Clay 

Dustin, Jason 

Edwards, George Wesley 

Esparza, Jose Fabian 

Ferrebee, Melissa 

Ferrier, Zach 
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Fike, Cassandra 

Flora, Elicia Lynn 

Freeman, Toby 

Fyffe, Corbie 

Ghost, Diamondique-Jayde 

Ghost, Kat 

Ghost, Keith 

Goines, Nate 

Grandinette, Terry 

Gutierrez, Anthony 

Hancock, Betsy Nicole 

Hernandez, Felipe 

Hernandez, Samir 

Holler, Anderson David 

Holler, Lydia Rose 

Holliday, Jeane 

Holliday, John 

Humphrey, Pamela Dawn 

Hutchison, Kathy Lynn 

Jackson, Tracy 

James, LaToya 

Jiao, Alex 

Jividen, Bryce 

Johnson, Keith 

Jones, Isabella Grace 

Jones, Taylor 

Kearns, Sissy 

Kenna, Vicky 

Kho, Michael Richard 

Khoury, Ann 

Khoury, Debbie 

King, Mary Katherine 

Knoll, Lorrie 

Knoll, Sammy 

Kuske, Hunter Raymond 

Lafferty, Brayleigh 

Lindao, Jessica 

Lindsey, Kaylee 

Lopez, Leonel 

Lunsford, Pam 

Martin, Ryan Jeffery 

Mays, Robin 

McCoy, Patricia Ann 

McCray, Terry Louise 

McKinney, Anthony 

Mellotte, Annalee Isabella 

Mellotte, Randall Earnest 

Mellotte, Zoie Lynn 

Millard, Kellen Channing 

Mitchell, Shanta 

Negley, Edward David II 

Ortiz, Melissa 

Osiguero, Victoria Nunez 

Parker, Bradley 

Parker, Isaac 

Parsons, Karen Lea 

Perdue, Amy 

Perdue, Jackie 

Perdue, Rhea Leann 

Pomputious, Charles 

Randolph, Betty 

Reyes, Janna Esther 

Ridenour, Brian 

Ridenour, Paula 

Rodriguez, Ricardo 

Ronk, Eric 

Roode, Ed 

Rowen, Caden 

Rugel, Juan 

Rumora, Doris 

Saldana, Michelle 

Saldana, Robert Jr. 

Salmons, Gail 

Santos, Jeyser Francisco 

Schriner, Nicole Chantel 

Scott, Julia 

Seeders, William A. 

Shockey, Jim 

Shockey, Tammy 

Shreeves, Diana 

Sifuentes, Lubia 

Sleeth, Christina 

Smith, Karen Bradley 

Smith, Norm 

Southall, Melissa 

Spurlock, Maria 

Spurlock, Preston 

Sweeney, Gideon 

Sypolt, Mary 

Sypolt, Stanley 

Tapia, Alma Lucero Romero 

Tenney, Pam 

Thomas, Angela 

Torres, Jennifer F. 
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Trisdale, Brian 

Trisdale, Megan 

Trusel Goody, Cynthia 

Tzinski, Liinda 

Upton, Isabella S. 

Ureno, Juan Duran 

Wadsworth, Dawn 

Warden, Trinity 

Watton, Christy 

Werts, Skylar 

Wolanski, Tonya 

Woods, Tyriq 

Yeager, James 

Yeager, Jeremiah 

Yearby, Cynthia 

Zickefoose, Crystal 

Zickefoose, Scott 

Zill, Anthony 

Zinn, Carrie 
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